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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, October 1, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
and on Facebook

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

      The Annual Nostalgic Autumn Train Ride on the Pioneer Valley Railroad will be held on Saturday October 27, 2018. There are two convenient times to choose from: 9:00 AM or 11:00 AM. Step back in time by riding inside a 1930’s era fully restored coach during a 1 hour long trip along Holyoke’s longest running rail line. The train leaves Holyoke at Heritage State Park 221 Appleton St..and travels to the Westfield line and return. The price for Adults is $40.00 ($30.00 for dues paying members) and for children under the age of 12 is $20.00. ($15.00 for dues paying members). Yes, and we now take all major credit cards. For tickets call Paul Hogan at 413-533-0436. Reservations required by Monday October 22, 2018.

Thank s to all who participated in The Big E Parade; Pete, Pat & Paul Hogan, Owen Donohue, Charlie Popp, Amanda Olmo, Paula Paoli, Mary Pat Murphy, Barbrara Twohig. Our contingent swelled with Hibernian Pride as we were joined by members of The Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade Committee and AOH members Devin Sheehan, D.J. O’Connor, Mark Joyce, Gerald Healy. Now that’s Unity and Friendship !!!!!

   Nominations of Officers for the next two years will open at the October meeting. All positions are open per national, state & Division One by-laws. Members in good standing (2018 dues Paid) are eligible for nomination and will be checked by Financial Secretary Peter J. Hogan. After nominations close.voting will take place at the November 5th meeting. For more information or if you have any questions call 413-533-0436.

    Save the date: Monday, October 29 Kick-Off Social for AOH/LAOH Membership Drive at The Wherehouse? 7:00 p.m. Members are asked to join us for the social which will include a Patriots game, sliders, beer, and wine. Prospective membership candidates will pay $15.00 for the first year to join. Current members can attend free of charge but are encouraged to bring a prospective member. To make a reservation call Paul at 210-1416 or Paula at 210-6031.
To Be Irish is a Blessing – To Be a Hibernian an Honor
   Hibernians and Lady Hibernians will be serving the luncheon meal at Kate’s Kitchen on Sunday, October 7. Join us at 9 a.m.to help prepare. We will also be serving, Sunday, December 9. Come join the fun for a good cause.

   When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
LAOH News
   The Ladies under the organization of Mary Laura Hohol is collecting items for Womanshelter/Companeras. New kitchen and bedding items would be greatly appreciated and can be brought to the October 1 meeting.
  Tickets for the Massachusetts State LAOH Luncheon to be held the last Sunday in October will be on sale at the next meeting. In addition there are raffle tickets for the event with items such as an electric tea kettle basket with biscuits , mugs, and Irish Te

     Work is underway for the 19th annual LAOH Quilt raffle. 
     Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031.

   Our monthly reminders:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the October meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, October 7 and December 9, 9 a.m. at Kate’s Kitchen, Hamilton Street
Train Ride –  Saturday, October 27, 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. Heritage State Park call Paul at 533-0436
Kick Off Membership Social - Monday, October 29 a Kick-Off Social for AOH/LAOH Membership Drive at The Wherehouse? 7:00 p.m.
     To Be Irish is a Blessing – To Be a Hibernian an Honor

Irish Cultural Center Events

Padriag Stevens and Leo Moran in Concert

   On Thursday, October 11, 7  p.m. Padriag Stevens and Leo Moran of The Saw Doctors will be playing at the ICC as part of their US tour to promote Padraig’s new album, “News from the Old Country”.  For more information contact the ICC at irishcenterwne.org or call 413-333-4951.

Book Launch with Gerald Hayes

     Springfield native and author Gerald Hayes will be the featured guest at the launch of his new book, The Blasket Islandman on Saturday, October 13, 12:00 p.m. at the ICC. The book tells the story of Tomas O’Criomhthain, who spend his life on the Great Blasket and helped put the island on the literary map.

Spring 2019 Ireland Tour

   The Irish Cultural Center is sponsoring a new spring tour to Ireland (May 18 – 28, 2019: Visiting Killarney, Dingle and Galway – Ireland’s Three Gems. An information session will be held on Sunday, October 28, 1 p.m. at the ICC, 429 Morgan Road. For more information contact the ICC at irishcenterwne.org.
     Our faithful and trusting Peter Tallman’s name was chosen for the 50/50 raffle. Peter, one of our favorite City Councilors was undoubtedly at an important city meeting and was not at the September meeting. Too bad, Pete, you would have taken home over $120.00. Remember you have to be at the meeting to win.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
